




September 9, 2025

Tarsha Jackson
Houston City Council, District B
900 Bagby Street, 1st Floor
Houston, Texas 77002
(832) 393-3009 | districtb@houstontx.gov

Bobby Wilkinson
Executive Director
Texas Department of Housing and Community Affairs (TDHCA)
221 East 11th Street
Austin, TX 78711-2410

Re: Application No. 24119 – Retreat at Esther; Support for Placed-in-Service Extension Request

Dear Mr. Wilkinson,
As Houston City Council Member for District B, I am writing in support of Houston RE, LP’s request for an extension 
to the placed-in-service deadline for Retreat at Esther (Application #24119). This 103-unit senior housing community, 
located in the Acres Homes neighborhood, is an essential project that will expand access to safe, high-quality, and 
affordable homes for our seniors.

I recognize that the development team has encountered significant challenges in securing timely equity commitments 
due to broader market uncertainty. In addition, we understand that with the recent awarding of HOME funds from the 
City’s Housing Department the developer needs to fulfill additional requirements in order to attain Council approval 
on the funds. These factors, have slowed progress despite the developer’s active efforts to move the project forward.

Approving a modest extension of the placed-in-service deadline will ensure that Retreat at Esther can move to 
completion and begin serving seniors in Acres Homes. The project aligns with the City of Houston’s housing priorities 
and supports our community’s long-term goals of revitalization, stability, and equitable access to housing for older 
residents on fixed incomes.

I respectfully urge the Governing Board of TDHCA to approve this extension request. The successful completion of 
Retreat at Esther will provide lasting benefits for Acres Homes and contribute meaningfully to the health and vitality 
of District B.

Thank you for your consideration and your continued commitment to supporting affordable housing across Texas.

Sincerely,

Tarsha Jackson
Councilmember, District B
Houston City Council
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July 23, 2025 
 
Houston RE, LP 
9 Greenway Plaza, Suite 1250 
Houston, TX 77046 
 
Dear Samson Babalola: 
 
Thank you for applying to the 2024 HOME Multifamily Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) II: 
Solicitation No.: N091824.  This correspondence serves as formal notice that your application has 
advanced and is now recommended for funding in the amount of $4,000,000 in HOME funds.  
 
Please be advised that the award recommendation is subject to underwriting and contract negotiations. If 
either of these processes proves unsuccessful, the award recommendation will be terminated, and another 
applicant will be chosen.  
 
Housing and Community Development Department’s program staff will contact you to begin negotiations 
and outline the next steps. 
 
We appreciate your application and applaud your pursuit to develop affordable housing in Houston. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Jamila Glover 
Senior Division Manager  
Finance 
 
 
 






